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more work that needs to be done to get more funding.  As a campus we have done a 
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A: [VP Faas] I was on vacation last week and have not seen the BOT meeting yet.  I 
did spend time with Trustee Sabalius when he came back from Europe and I agree 
that he is doing an excellent job.  He asks the right questions, and he reads the 
room appropriately during the meetings. 
 
Q:  Last week the ASCSU sent out one of their resolutions that was talking about 



4 
 

and people’s mental health.  Many people are just burnt out emotionally.  Not only in 
terms of their own families and communities, but in terms of their students and the 
inability to address some of the issues that go along with not being able to be there 
in person.  Amazingly, it turns out we need human contact.  This is very, very, 
important.  
 
Other highlights include continued discussions about the impact of some of the 
legislation that has taken place, such as AB 927 and AB 928 and what that will mean 
particularly with regard to the shared educational mission of the community colleges, 
the CSU, and the UC and how to we get to a place where we are all working 
together to address a multiple array of shared issues that have to do with things like 
the transfer initiative and a common course numbering system, etc.  There is 
currently a survey regarding AB 928 that the CSU is rejecting.  I sent out the 
Intersegmental General Education Transfer Curriculum (IGETC) reports developed 
by Senator Van Selst.   
 
Another resolution that I requested feedback from our colleagues on campus about 
is the “S” factor.  This is part of the Collective Bargaining Agreement (CBA) and has 
to do with credits accumulated by faculty engaged in supervision classes.  Many of 
the faculty are asked to serve as thesis advisers, or internship guides.  Those 
positions do not count towards the WTUs.  The CBA tells us how to address the 
WTU credit accumulated by the individuals to get reassigned time.  The whole issue 
has to do with the fact that this is work overload.   It is presented and acted upon in 
different ways at different campuses.  The majority of the faculty that responded 
were not aware that they had the right to accumulate credits.  That is an issue that 
may come up again in relation to coming out of COVID, but still feeling a lot of the 
work overload that COVID imposed up



5 
 

advocacy to keep what we have in our CSU GE package and not just focus on 
reduction. 
A: [Senator Curry] Part of the dilemma is that there isn’t good public relations and 
communication about what GE is and does.  Instead there are perceptions about not 
only the difficulties that some people think there are in terms of the folklore around 
somebody being disgruntled because their kid wanted to transfer and couldn’t take 
their GE to another campus.  We need to communicate to each other what is the 
evidence and reasons for the GE package.  I think you are absolu
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Q:  It seems in various places faculty gather one thing that always comes up is 
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We are still recruiting for our Leadership and Government Coordinator and the 
Executive Administrative Assistant positions.  Unfortunately, these positions have 
remained vacant for some time.   




